

# NASU AREA SERVICE MEETING



**Date:** Jan 8, 2022

**Location:** Zoom & SBHC St. George

**Opening:** 6:30 PM

**12 Traditions:** Steve

**12 Concepts:** Michael

**Service Prayer:**

## **Motion to Accept Last Months Minutes**

**Motion by:** Steve

**Seconded By:** Lacy

## **Attendance**

Bruce, Chante, Coby H, Jason, Erin, Melissa, Jason, Patric, Roseanna, Rosemary, Melanie, Jessica, Staci, Jeri, Dave, Steve, Gordon, Jon, Justin, Trenton, Elizabeth, Lacey, Michael, matt, Jen, Thomas, Kevin, Aubry, Tiffany, Angela, Lexis, Crystal, Chris, Jesse, mark, Layton

**Excused:** Paco, Shannon, Paul

## **Executive Reports**

**CHAIR - Staci B**

**CO CHAIR - Layton Everson**

**SECRETARY - Open**

## **TREASURER'S REPORT - Thomas B / Kevin**

Good evening area service committee. Thompson and I did the area treasury report at my home today before area. Kevin navigated the computer a little bit more today and preparing the report. Thomas failed in getting CCGC the \$40 for their bowling event. For that I do apologize. Not much else to report on thank you for allowing us to serve Thomas B and Kevin K

|                     | Description                 | Income    | Expense                  | Check #            | Balance      |
|---------------------|-----------------------------|-----------|--------------------------|--------------------|--------------|
|                     |                             |           |                          |                    | \$ 15,509.09 |
| 12/13/21            | transfer to literature      |           | \$ 136.10                |                    | -\$136.10    |
| 12/13/21            | transfer from venmo to bank | \$ 139.81 |                          |                    | \$ 139.81    |
| 12/14/21            | 7th tradition               | \$ 345.30 |                          | deposit            | \$ 345.30    |
| 12/15/21            | meeting lists               |           | \$ 182.03                | 1227               | \$ (182.03)  |
| 12/31/21            | interest                    | \$ 0.06   |                          |                    | \$ 0.06      |
| 1/3/22              | zoom h&i and area           |           | \$ 31.83                 |                    | \$ (31.83)   |
| 1/5/22              | storage                     |           | \$ 67.00                 |                    | \$ (67.00)   |
|                     |                             |           |                          |                    | \$ 15,577.30 |
| Ending Balance      | \$ -                        |           | <b>Committee Budgets</b> |                    |              |
| Prudent Reserve     | -\$1,000.00                 |           | PR                       | \$ 664.72          |              |
| Operating Reserve   | -\$3,000.00                 |           | H&I                      | \$ 561.75          |              |
|                     |                             |           | CCGC                     |                    |              |
| <b>\$ Available</b> | <b>-\$4,000.00</b>          |           | Entertainment            | \$ 1,133.00        |              |
|                     |                             |           | Executive                | \$ 1,394.37        |              |
|                     |                             |           | Total                    | <b>\$ 3,753.84</b> |              |

## RCM REPORT - Shanon C

Good evening,

Please excuse Shannon C. from the area; she is sick. The regional business meeting is next weekend.

Open Regional Positions:

Vice-Chair and Vice-Treasurer, both have a 5-year clean time requirement. If you are interested, please show up at our next regional service meeting on January 16 th , 2022

@12:00 pm MDT (via zoom) to state your willingness. Zoom ID: 834 3170 8758  
Password: 631865

Question for Open Forum about the Zonal Collaboration-

- Are we okay with the Western State Zone (Our Zone) getting together to share best practices with the other zones in the US? They are not making any decisions, just sharing information.
- The Conference Agenda Report (CAR) has only 6 motions to vote on in the home groups. All GSRs who attended the last Area should have gotten a copy. There is a tally sheet at the end of the report for you to mark your group's votes, all info on motions is within the report. If anyone still needs a copy, please reach out.
- Patrick and I will be splitting Cedar and St. George to assist any GSRs who need help presenting the motions to their groups, and Mesquite, Kanab, and Richfield we can offer to zoom with the GSRs. The groups have through the rest of January and February to gather their votes. Patrick's # 435-868-7447 and Shannon's # 435-817-5683
- Dennis (Our Regional Delegate) will be coming down to St. George to hold a Regional Assembly in Mid-March. Regional Assembly is where all GSRs bring those tally sheets with their group's votes to be counted.

Thanks for allowing us to serve,  
Shannon C. and Patrick S.

## **ENTERTAINMENT - Paul B**

Area entertainment January 20 22 report

Hi everyone!

I will not be attending the area tonight as I am down in LV celebrating a six-year milestone of one of our area brothers

We have had a wonderful year of recovery at our area entertainment events!

So the 3rd of 3 which was our NA Friendsgiving event  
on December 18th

was a great success and a heck of a lot of fun!

I believe there were approximately 68 attendees all totaled throughout the night!

The Home Group cooking and baking competition was really great with having three categories, the main dish, The appetizers, and of course the dessert category!

I am proud to say that Lost Dreams Awakened took the appetizer and main dish win!

The winner of the desert competition was the cheesecake provided by the Monday night Circle of Hope Homegroup

I think I gained 5 pounds that night!

Next ...We had a really great speaker!  
thank you, Kody for sharing your experience strength, and hope!

Next was the White elephant gift exchange  
The right-left Christmas story!  
Talk about having a lot of laughs and a lot of fun ....  
I can guarantee you all that ...many of us might have a ready hard time Remembering having  
that much fun at a Christmas party  
back while we were out there using! Just saying!!

Thank you to everybody that participated and served to make this last event of the year so fun  
and successful!

All totaled our expenses for the turkeys and pizzas for the kids were \$51.93  
The donations total \$66.  
We did not need to use the hundred dollar check that we were advanced for this event and we  
have a donation of \$14.07  
Our cochair Shante or Staci will be handing off the two receipts we only used \$100 check and a  
donation of \$14.07  
There will not be a monthly meeting this month but I will be submitting my final report at the next  
area meeting in February!

Thank you for letting me serve this year and thanks to all of those who served on our awesome  
committee!  
Good luck to those that are being nominated today and thank you very much for letting me serve  
as your area entertainment chair

Sincerely,  
Paul B

## **H&I - Jason R**

Hello everyone!

H&I is doing well! We have nominations coming up in February! Come one come all! We would  
love to have more regular attending members, as well as a new round of panel leaders, co chair,  
chair, secretary, etc!

- Panel leaders are the 1-year clean time required.
- Literature chair is 1 year
- Secretary is 1 year
- Cochair and chair are both 2 years clean

Our business meeting is on February 11th at 6 PM in SWC Room 208

All panels are doing great and regularly attended.

We had a question for the area committee, about possibly including it in next year's budget, if they so decide, about gas for far-out meetings like Crossover. Crossover has been a very large meeting we facilitate weekly.

Monthly round trip travel there is quite a lot.

Thanks for allowing us to be of service!

## **PR Report – Rachel D**

Hey All,

PR is doing really well. We had our business meeting this Wednesday and had 7 people in attendance. Literature racks around town are filled, we still have about 35 meeting lists left to refill at the Alano club, the website is up to date and our phone line is functioning and calls are being answered.

We will be submitting guidelines for an outreach coordinator position today.

That's all, thanks for allowing me to serve.

## **SUACNA 14 - Aaron V**

Happy Saturday Family,

Last Sunday we had our SUACNA business meeting. Our numbers as of our last meeting are PayPal has 2,744.81, US bank has \$10,206.65. The New Years event brought in a total of \$858 in cash. We still haven't received the total from Square. Our grand total is \$13,810.46. If you missed that fundraiser, shame on you. The speaker was awesome.

Arts and Graphics has a vectorized copy of our logo for our convention.

Programming has picked all the main speakers. And they are doing an amazing job in fact all the subcommittees are doing an amazing job.

We've turned our guidelines into the policy committee and per their recent email, they have reviewed 1/3 of our guidelines. However, policies timeline doesn't work for us because they are wanting to review them in 3 sections which to us seems like too lengthy of a process.

Thank you for allowing me to serve

Aaron V.

## **CCGC - Coby H**

Hello NA family! CCGC didn't plan anything for the month of January due to no one showing up, so we could definitely use some support. The bowling activity went well, there was 9 or ten of us! We didn't use any of the \$40 we motioned for! I didn't get to go to the Friendsgiving event CCGC planned to attend due to Covid. CCGC will meet next on Friday February 11th at 7PM. Thank you for letting me be of service!

## **LITERATURE - James A**

Hello ASC, I will not be attending this month. But, my co-chair Alexys will be there. Literature will approximately collect \$188. Thank you for allowing me to be of service.

## **POLICY COMMITTEE - Dave J**

The committee met twice this month. We looked into who can be a group representative. The question was can Executive Committee members also be group representatives. Nothing in our guidelines specifically says they cannot. At this time we have no motion to present but some feedback during open forum might be appropriate.

We also began reviewing SUACNA guidelines. We have reviewed about six pages. There are seventeen pages total. The question is what process do we use to get group approval? Approval is most likely not going to impact this year's convention, so anything we do as an area would be for 2023 and beyond. This can be discussed in open forum as well. How do the group's want to do it? Do the GSRs want to discuss it at the group level and bring back ideas? We welcome your feedback.

Our next meeting Wednesday, January 12th at 6:30 on zoom. The meeting ID is 836 605 8764. Password is namaste.

In service, Dave J

## AdHoc Merchandise Committee - John G

### GSR Reports

| Group/<br>GSR                            | Avg Atd | NC | Donation | Comments                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|------------------------------------------|---------|----|----------|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| Basic Text Study<br>(Cedar)              |         |    |          | No report                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               |
| Bridging The Gap<br>Paco                 | 20-25   |    | 0        | Hello Fellow Nasuians this is Paco from bridging the gap meeting our Average Attendance for the month of December is 20 to 25 and all our home group positions are filled there is no Area Donation and there is a \$22.78 in literature and we are fully self supporting and thank you for allowing me to SERVE                                                                                                        |
| Circle of Hope<br>Michael F              | 40      | 1  | \$100    | Hello NA family, this month at our business meeting we had elections and our new GSR will be Michael F. We are so excited for the new year. This meeting is self supporting and doing great! Thank you for allowing to be of service.                                                                                                                                                                                   |
| Circle of Sisters<br>Rosemary<br>Megan 2 | 15      | 0  | 0        | GSR. Rosemary J. <a href="mailto:enchanter10@hotmail.com">enchanter10@hotmail.com</a><br>Megan S. <a href="mailto:Meganhill2187@Gmail.com">Meganhill2187@Gmail.com</a><br><br>presently zoom meeting only... Saturday Morning at 10am on Zoom 298. 435. 942. sisters<br><br>Our meeting is running smoothly Positions are taken care of If you don't have a homegroup come sit in...see if you are attracted to what we |

|                                                                   |    |   |      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|-------------------------------------------------------------------|----|---|------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
|                                                                   |    |   |      | have 😊                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         |
| <b>Dopeless Hope Fiends<br/>(Cedar)</b><br><br>Angela J.          | 20 | 5 | 0    | Self supporting. Looking for anew Alt. GSR                                                                                                                                                                                                     |
| <b>Hold on Pain End</b><br><br>Richfield<br><br>Kyle              |    |   |      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| <b>Glimmer of Hope</b><br><br>Coby H                              | 13 | 3 | \$0  | Hello NA family! The Saturday Night Glimmer of Hope meeting had an average attendance of 13, 3 newcomers, we are fully self supporting, and we don't have an area donation for the month of December. Thank you for letting me be of service!! |
| <b>It Works How &amp; Why<br/>Cedar City</b><br><br>GSR: Heidi    |    |   |      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| <b>Kanab NA Recovery<br/>Group</b><br><br>GSR: Tony<br>Alt: Bruce |    |   |      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
| <b>KISS Meeting</b><br><br>Alt-GSR: Matt H                        | 32 | 6 | \$17 | Fully self-supporting & doing well.                                                                                                                                                                                                            |
| <b>Live &amp; Let Live (Cedar)</b><br><br>Temp: Ron               |    |   |      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |



|                                                                               |     |   |       |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            |
|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-----|---|-------|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| <b>Living Clean (Cedar)</b><br><b>Serenity B</b>                              |     |   |       |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            |
| <b>Mesquite Misfits</b><br><br><b>GSR: Phil</b>                               |     | 2 | 0     | The meeting is going well.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 |
| <b>Gift Of Desperation</b><br><br><b>GSR ?</b>                                | 2-8 |   |       | Doing their best to keep the doors open. Needs support.<br><br>Tuesdays @6PM (Alano Club)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  |
| <b>La Nueva Vida</b><br><br><b>GSR: Paco</b>                                  | 3-4 |   | \$100 | Hello Fellow Nasuians I am Paco an addict I will not be able to attend this Area meeting but for sure be at the next one I want to say that our Spanish meeting is doing ok we have had 3 to 4 in attendance it's been slow we still have the meeting at The Alano Club In the puzzle room now until we get more home group members for our literature order is \$0.00 our Area Donation will be \$100.00 and all home group positions are filled and we are fully self supporting and we still hold the meeting every other Sunday and thank you for allowing me to Serve |
| <b>Living in the Moment</b><br><br><b>Mark D</b>                              | 18  |   | 0     | Fully self support.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        |
| <b>Lost and Found</b><br><b>GSR: Aubry</b>                                    | 55  | 2 | \$40  |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            |
| <b>Lost Dreams Awakened</b><br><br><b>GSR: Justin M</b><br><b>Alt: Ranger</b> | 27  | 1 | 0     |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            |

|                                                                                   |    |    |          |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |
|-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----|----|----------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| <b>Saturday Men's Meeting</b><br><b>Dave J</b>                                    | 6  | 1  | \$34     | Meeting Time---Saturday, 10AM<br>Meeting Place-- Dixie Alano Club<br><br>Attendance was down a bit this as both Christmas and New Year's fell on a Saturday. Aside from that, all is well.<br><br>In service, Dave J                                                                                                                                                                                                               |
| <b>Men's Spiritual Meeting Sunday</b><br><b>Ben P</b>                             |    |    |          |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |
| <b>NA Humpday</b><br><b>GSR: Chris S</b><br><b>ALT: Elizabeth</b>                 | 40 | 5  | 0        |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    |
| <b>Newcomer's Meeting</b><br><b>Tiffany Gordon</b>                                | 73 | 13 | \$270.25 | Friday Night New Comer report<br>Hay guys! This will be my last report as GSR. This position has been a blessing in my life and it's been a pleasure serving! Tiffany will be taking over. Our average attendance for this month was 73 and our number of new Comers was 13. Our littature order for this month is 21.60 and area donation is 270.25. All of our home group positions are filled and we are fully self supporting. |
| <b>NA Rox (Formally known as the nooner)</b><br><b>Ashley B</b><br><b>Jerry C</b> | 15 | 0  | 5        | The meeting self-supporting and all positions are filled. We have some nominations, and the group has decided to change the meeting name back to NA Rox. The group is ok waiting until next month when the meeting lists will be printed.<br>Thank you                                                                                                                                                                             |

|                                                                    |    |   |         |                       |
|--------------------------------------------------------------------|----|---|---------|-----------------------|
| <b>Staying Alive (Salina)</b>                                      |    |   |         |                       |
| <b>Sunday Night</b><br>GSR: Steve<br>Alt:                          | 65 | 2 | \$41.53 | Fully self-supporting |
| <b>We Unite on Tuesday Night</b><br>GSR: Chante<br>Alt: Jennifer R | 9  | 0 | 34      |                       |
| <b>Welcome Home</b><br>GSR: Nicole                                 |    | 0 | \$25    | Fully self-supporting |
| <b>Women's Haven of Hope (Cedar)</b><br>Kim                        |    |   |         |                       |

## TOTAL AREA DONATION:

Received: \$661.78 Cash, \$30.57 = \$692.35

## Break

**Break Time: 10 Min**

**Motioned by: Aubry**

**Seconded by: Jen J**

**Re-Open: 7:20**

## Open Forum

**Start Open Forum: 7:20**

**Motion: 10 min**

**Second: Jon G & Angela**

**Time:** 20 Min  
**GSR Count:** 17

**Topic:** (Zonal Collaboration)  
**Submitted By:** Patric

**Topic:** Executive Committee Voting Voting  
**Submitted By:** Dave

**Topic:** How would the groups like to vote on SUACNA Guidelines  
**Submitted By:** Dave

**Topic:** PR Guidelines for Outreach  
**Submitted By:** Rachel D

**Jon J Motion for 20 extra minutes through 8:05**

**Motion to close open forum @**

## **Old Business**

Nothing to address

## **Tasks & Todos**

- ~~Policy Committee will research if an executive ASC member can also be a GSR~~

## **Nominations**

### **Secretary - Jeri D**

Meets all clean time requirements. Has a sponsor/works the steps/ is of service at her home group level.

**Passes 14/0/3**

## **New Business**

### **Motions**

**Motion 1/2022-1:** We are submitting guidelines for group approval for an outreach coordinator position on our committee.

**Maker:** Rachel D

**Second:**

**Intent:** to have an outreach coordinator to serve our more rural areas and to help with struggling meetings

**Resolution:** Back To Groups

## **Tasks & Todos**

- Jon G will write two suggested guidelines for the groups to determine if an executive committee member can bring a group vote as GSR.

## **Nominations**

### Chair

- Staci B (Qualifies) Nominated By: Jeri / Rosemary

### Co-Chair

- Layton E (Qualifies) Nominated By: Jon / Everybody except Jen

### Secretary

- Jerri D (Qualifies) Nominated By: Circle of Sisters / Jen

### Alt Secretary

- Jessica K (Qualifies) Nominated By: Jen / Kevin

### **Alternate RCM**

- OPEN

### PR Chair

- Jen J (Qualifies) Nominated by: Aubrey / Jon

### Literature

- Alexys P (Qualifies) Self Nomination / Staci

### Area Entertainment

- OPEN

## H & I

- OPEN

## Cedar City Growth Committee

- Coby H (Qualifies) Lacey J / Jerri d

# Back To Groups

## Motions

**Motion 1/2022-1:** We are submitting guidelines for group approval for an outreach coordinator position on our committee.

**Maker:** Rachel D

**Second:**

**Intent:** to have an outreach coordinator to serve our more rural areas and to help with struggling meetings

**Resolution:** Back To Groups

## Nominations

### Chair

- Staci B (Qualifies) Nominated By: Jeri / Rosemary

### Co-Chair

- Layton E (Qualifies) Nominated By: Jon / Everybody except Jen

### Secretary

- Jerri D (Qualifies) Nominated By: Circle of Sisters / Jen

### Alt Secretary

- Jessica K (Qualifies) Nominated By: Jen / Kevin

## **PR Chair**

- Jen J (Qualifies) Nominated by: Aubrey / Jon

## **Literature**

- Alexys P (Qualifies) Self Nomination / Staci

## **Cedar City Growth Committee**

- Coby H (Qualifies) Nominated by: Lacey / Jerri d

## **Current Area Positions to be Filled**

### **Area Entertainment**

### **H & I**

### **Alternate RCM**

## **Closing**

**Motion to Close: Aubry**

**Seconded by: Jerry**

## **Next Area**

**Date: Feb 12**

**Location: SBHC St. George @6PM**

Minutes composed by

Any corrections please email [secretary@nasouthernutah.org](mailto:secretary@nasouthernutah.org)

## **NA Related Announcements for January 2021**

---

- We still have 3 Area Service Committee positions open! The next ASC will be held on February 12th at the Southwest Center in St. George.